
Christmas cards, or in 
the daily living of our 
faith, we have opportu-
nities. I encourage everyone to spread 
the cheer of Christmas. One simple 
way is to use Merry Christmas as our 
greeting/farewell….answering your 
phone, sending an e-mail, checking 
out at a store, etc. 

Thank you everyone who partici-
pated in November’s events. A special 
thanks to the chairmen: Tom Clif-
ford and Paxton Casmir (Women-
Source Breakfast), Tom Clifford and 
Tom Heltemes (Memorial Mass), Skip 
Levesque (Special Olympics Bowling), 
and John Kirscher (Turkey Bingo). 
The next time you see these gentle-
men, thank them for their time and 
talent in continuing to make this a 
great council.

For those who have not been to a 
meeting, or it has been a while, I invite 
you back. Don Pfau has committed 
to bring Christmas treats (generosity 
of Mrs. Pfau) to the general meeting 
on Tuesday, December 3. If I can get 
10 members that have not been to a 
meeting this year, or any 30 members, 
to commit to coming, I will bring the 
cinnamon-apple cider for everyone.  
RSVP to grandknight9139@gmail.
com by December 1.

Mark your calendar for the Com-
munion Breakfast on Dec. 15 and the 
Membership Dinner on Jan. 5. 

 I was reminded recently of the fol-
lowing: Fasting and other forms of 
penance, such as prayer and almsgiv-
ing, help to purify our hearts and pre-
pare us for the celebration of Christ-
mas (cf. Catechism, no. 1434).    

MERRY CHRISTMAS -- May God con-
tinue to bless the Knights of Columbus!

Guest speaker 
At our December membership 

meeting we will have a very profes-
sional speaker who is thrilled to speak 
to the KC's. Molly Schorr is Director 
of Parish Life at our church so let's 
have a big audience 
for her.

There will be Christ-
mas treats and drinks 
for all. See you there.

Don Pfau
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We are entering my favorite time 
of the year.  I get so excited 

about Christmas that I sometimes ir-
ritate my wife and kids. Yet, I always 
feel closest as a family during Advent 
and Christmas. The day after Thanks-
giving, I-Tunes will be set to the 
Christmas play list, I will be eagerly 
waiting to build a snowman and sip 
some hot cinnamon-apple cider, and 
of course, most importantly, prepare 
for the coming of Christ. In every-
thing my family does, we try to instill 
that Jesus is the reason to be merry. 

 I admit, it can be difficult to avoid 
the materialism and not be saddened 
by the lack of Christmas in advertis-
ing and displays. As Knights, we have 
another opportunity to shine this 
time of year. Whether it is through 
our great Keep Christ in Christmas 
poster contest, through the sale of 
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Business Meeting 1st Tuesday of Month
Planning Meeting Last Tuesday of Month

Sean Olmstead, Grand Knight

Fr. Kevin Magner, Chaplain

Rosary every Sat. at 10 a.m. at the 
Robbinsdale Abortion Clinic, 3819 
West Broadway, Robbinsdale.
Rosary every Tuesday evening in the 
Cry room at 6:30 p.m.
Dec.   3, Membership meet., 7 p.m.
Dec.       Poster contest judging
Dec.   8, �Feast of Immaculate  

Conception
Dec. 15, Communion Breakfast
Dec. 25, Merry Christmas
Dec. 30, Planning meeting, 7 p.m.
Jan.    1, Happy New Year 

Calendar
of Events

   

Fellow Knights and families,
O Come, O Come Emmanuel

For Catholics the new year begins a 
full month before January 1, 2014.  

I am referring, of course, the liturgi-
cal new year.  December 1 this year 
marks the First Sunday of Advent and 
the first day of the new year in the 
Church’s calendar.  With the season 
of Advent comes a renewed sense of 
hopefulness, notably because of the 
impending celebration of the birth of 
Jesus Christ at Christmas.

During Advent it is traditional to 
sing the hymn, “O Come, O Come 
Emmanuel”, which is appropriate 
because it is not a Christmas hymn 
but actually an Advent hymn. Almost 
everyone knows the first verse of the 
hymn by memory and knows that the 
name Emmanuel (“God is with us”) 
refers to Jesus Christ. However, what 
many do not know is that all the vers-
es of the hymn list various names for 
the Messiah such as, “Wisdom from 
on high”, “Rod of Jesse’s stem”, “Key 
of David”, etc. These titles are taken 
from what are known as the “O An-
tiphons”. The O Antiphons are the 
Magnificat antiphons recited or sung 
during vespers (evening prayer) from 
December 17-23. They are called “O” 
antiphons because each begins with 
the word “O”. These ancient anti-
phons go back possibly as far as the 
sixth century and were in common 
usage in the Church by the eighth 
century. The titles come from Old 
Testament prophesies that refer to the 
promised Messiah.

An interesting feature of the O An-

tiphons is a hidden message within 
the verses. We wouldn’t notice it in 
the English translation but in the 
Latin version the titles for Christ are: 
Sapientia (Wisdom), Adonai (Lord), 
Radix (Root), Clavis (Key), Oriens 
(Dawn), Rex (King), and Emmanuel 
(Emmanuel). If one takes the first let-
ter of each Latin title from last to first 
the letters spell out E-R-O-C-R-A-S.  In 
Latin this forms the words “Ero cras”, 
meaning, “Tomorrow I will come”, or 
“Tomorrow I will be there”. This hid-
den message re-emphasizes the mean-
ing of the hymn and brings it to a joy-
ful conclusion as we finally celebrate 
the birth of Jesus on Christmas Day.

This Advent as we sing “O Come, O 
Come Emmanuel” we join in with the 
voices of all the faithful throughout 
history who have believed in God’s 
promise of a Savior and we rejoice in 
the knowledge that God’s plan of sal-
vation for mankind is realized in His 
Son, Jesus Christ our Lord.

Rejoice! Rejoice, O Israel!
To thee shall come Emmanuel.

Communion
Breakfast 

Brother Knights! 
Please plan on attending 
the Osseo/Maple Grove 
Knights of Columbus 
Communion Breakfast 
at St. Vincent de Paul’s 
Regan Hall on Sun., Dec. 15 start-
ing with the 9 a.m. Mass. A great 
menu of sausage, eggs, hashbrowns, 
waffles, fruit, coffee & juice or milk 
will be served. You and your family 
are welcome. A free will offering will 
be accepted to defray the cost of the 
delicious food.

Please plan to attend the Mass and 
join us for breakfast. A section in the 
church will we reserved for members 
and their families, check with the 
ushers when you arrive at church.

 Kevin Ahlers, Lee Bilbro chairmen

1st, 2nd & 3rd degree
Brother Knights, we will be having 

our major degree at St. Vincent de Paul 
on Saturday, February 1, 2014. Please 
join us on this day for our district event.

GK Sean Olmstead presents a $1,618.87 
check to MaryJo Copeland of Sharing 
and Carings Hands from the net profits 
of the Pancake Breakfast on Sept. 29th. Membership

dinner 
Council 9139 is having a member-

ship dinner at 5:30 p.m., Sunday, Jan. 
5, 2014, in the east meeting room. 
This is a good time for prospective 
members to learn how the Knights 
of Columbus started and about all of 
our charity work.

We will be serving a Pulled Pork 
Dinner.  

If you know of a friend, relative or 
neighbor that would be interested in 
joining the Knights of Columbus con-
tact, Robert Moreland, 557-0874, Sean 
Olmstead, 712-5457 or Tom Heltemes, 
425-2314.

Sean Olmstead, Tom Heltemes  

A Child is Born

Merry
Christmas

Brother Knights please pray for the 
people on our prayer list: Austin Loeffler, 
Geraldine Gill, (Jim's) wife, Bob Vogel-
pohl, Cheri Gerold (Larry's wife), Martine 
Whatmuff (Dave's wife), Jim Harvey, Amber 
Johnson (daughter-in-law of Bill Johnson), 
Russ Brown, Jim Wishy, Bob Hazelton, Dan 
Padden, Chad Swanson, Vincent Bazzani, 
Clarence Dorweiler, Darlene Loeffler (Aus-
tin’s wife), Joyce Kirscher (Jack’s wife), Don 
Kramer, Toy McGee (Larry’s wife), Christine 
Munoz (Bob Clark’s daughter), Dave Wil-
helm, Bernie Bartos & Romana Jorgensen.

Remember family members & friends 
who are sick or are having surgery, men 
and women serving in the military and 
those men studying for the priesthood 
or deaconate. If you know of any Knight 
or family member who you would like to 
be  included on our prayer list please call 
Bernie Bartos, 763-577-0997 or Tom 
Heltemes, 763-425-2314 or e-mail: 
tom@heltemes.com                      

Council
9139



301 Central Avenue
763-493-3456

www.premierbanks.com

Minnesota Owned. Minnesota Operated.

Dean’s
super market

Downtown Osseo

763-425-3243

Dehn’s Party Room for Dinners, Birthdays, Showers & more!

Best Steaks & 
Ribs anywhere!
Lunch, Dinner, Banquets, Take Out
Breakfast served Sat. & Sun. 9 a.m.-1 p.m.

11281 Fernbrook Lane N, 
Maple Grove, MN 55369

420-6460(763)
Family 
Owned 
Since 1958

Evans-Nordby
FUNERAL HOME

Chapels
1st Ave. E. & 2nd St. N, Osseo 763-424-4000
6000 Brooklyn Blvd., Brooklyn Center 763-533-3000
Thomas J. Weber ............ DIRECTOR
Tina E. Schutz ................. DIRECTOR

NURSERY

GARDEN CENTER
LANDSCAPING • FLORAL

9340 Fairway, Maple Grove, MN 55369
763-425-4212 -- Fax 763-425-5155

Maple Grove
13745 Reimer Dr.

Maple Grove, MN 55311
Call 763-416-0016 for  more info

www.kozlakradulovich.com

Blaine
1385 – 107th Ave. NE

Blaine, MN 55434
763-783-1100

NE Minneapolis Chapel
1918 University Ave. NE
Minneapolis, MN 55418 

612-789-8869

NOW
OPEN IN

MAPLE GROVE

Best ServiceBest PricesBest Choice

Restaurant
and

CateringOsseo

Home Cooked Daily Specials
201 Co. Road 81

(763) 424-3696

FOR ALL YOUR REAL ESTATE NEEDS

4100  Berkshire Lane
Plymouth, MN 55446

www.cbburnet.com/TomMoorman
Tom Moorman
REALTOR®

Dir. 763-559-5507; Fax 763-559-1258
Dir. 763-4216-7506; Cell 612-388-6071

tamoorman@cbburnet.com

& DELI
www.osseomeats.com

Full Service Meat Market 
W/Exceptional Personal Service

•Homemade Sausages & Jerky,
•Home-smoked Hams and Bacon
•Full Deli (Lunch M-F--call for daily specials)
• Perfectly aged steaks, flavored burgers, pork 

chops and chicken breasts
• Variety of freezer packs to fit your families needs 
•Wild Game Processing & Smoking

OS
SEO MEAT MARKET

“T
he

 Old F
ashioned Meat MARKET”

344 Cty. Rd. 81 E.Osseo, MN 55369   (763) 425-2215

Mark & Becky Doran
316 County Rd. 81
Osseo, MN 55369  763-425-4680

Golf, Indoor Tennis, Racquetball 
& Banquet Facilities

Full Menu & Bar with Weekday Hour Specials
(763) 427-6110

www.daytonagolfclub.com

Open tothe Public
Open to

the Public Computer DOCS
Computer repair services

Larry Lawinger•Member KC Council 9139
 106 Central Ave., Suite A, 
 Osseo, MN 55369

computerdocs@lci-online.com

$45/hour
for all services

763-425-0275

Your Attitude Adjustment Place!

Best 
Burgers  
in Town!

205 Central Ave.
Osseo, MN

425-7400(763)

Chapels in 
Richfield, Mpls. 

& New Hope

SERVING THE 
TWIN CITIES 
& SUBURBS

Pre-planning Consultant, Monuments, Markers
LOUISE A. GARDNER – PARISHIONER

612-419-6765

2013-2014 Council 
Officers & Directors
Gr. Knight, Sean Olmstead.....................       
Deputy GK, Kevin Ahlers......... 427-2330
Chancellor, Tom Olmstead....... 427-3581
Chaplain....................... Fr. Kevin Magner
Treasurer, Paul Greninger........ 425-7316
Recorder, Kelvin Landeis.......... 391-5700
Warden, Mark Bergeron........... 503-7341
Advocate, John Fritsch.............. 424-6760 
In. Guard, Randy Hollingsworth.232-1931
Out. Guard, Tom Stevenson...... 420-3465
Financial Sec., Russ Funk........... 420-5527
Trustees:
(3 year) Dave Whatmuff.......... 420-4995
(2 year) Tom Heltemes............. 425-2314
(1 year) Tom Clifford................ 420-5224
Lecturer, Don Pfau.................... 425-7543
Membership, Recruitment & Retention:
	 Robert Moreland.................. 557-0874
Program Director 
	 Tom Olmstead...................... 427-3581
Council Act. Director
	 Al Stachowski....................... 712-8188
Family Directors:
	 Darrell Healy................425-425- 7506
Community Act. Directors:
	 Marty Carman...................... 315-1803
	 Tom Stevenson....................... 420-3465
Youth Act. Director:
	 Jesse Puhl.............................. 559-2964
	 Tim Holtan............................ 420-3468 
Church Act. Directors:
	 Kelvin Landeis...................... 391-5700
Pro-Life Act. Directors
	 Mark Bergeron..................... 503-7341
	 Duane Crosland.................. 442-1033
Ga�mbling Director, Tim Ryan..783-2490 
Leaflet Editor, Tom Heltemes... 425-2314 

tom@heltemes.com
Dist. Dep., Bill Peloquin............ 424-1824 
Ins. Agent, Dustin Stebbins.952-686-7720

      www.mncathcu.com

Serving the Knights since 1962

Little Canada          Spring Lake           N. St. Paul
651-494-0265         763-354-2826        651-783-5650

 Little Canada Spring Lake Park North St. Paul
 651-484-0265 763-354-2826 651-783-5650

www.mncathcu.com

A faith-based credit union for all your financial needs.

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS

Wholesale Flooring
     Sales & Service

           Over 20 years experience!

Call 612-369-5777

RE-STRETCHING &
REPAIR SPECIALISTS!
RE-STRETCHING &

REPAIR SPECIALISTS!

9 Yr. member

KC Council 9139

Looking for a
tax deduction?

• Don't sell your car, DONATE 
IT!! If you or someone that you 
know has a car, truck, boat or 

maybe a motor home that runs,
save the hassle of selling it 

and donate it to a good cause. 
We even take vehicles with rust, 
oil leaks and dents no problem. 
Call Brother Knight Paul Gren-
inger 763-425-7316 for details 

on how to donate. Thank you to 
those who have.

CHRISTmas Cards
Our council is once again selling 

Christmas Cards. They will be avail-
able for purchase at all council events 
and in the gift shop. The prices range 
from $6.00 for a box of 12 cards to 
$12.00 for a box of 18 cards. We also 
have a few Christmas seals available 
for purchase.  For further informa-
tion or to place an order contact Jack 
Barr at 763.425.8065.

Turkey bingo
My Brother Knights, I wish to take 

some time and space in this newslet-
ter, to thank all of you for your support 
at our Turkey Bingo event. It was very 
successful. The best to date. We cleared 
$2,926.97 (including the food service). 

I especially wish to thank Kevin and 
Shari Ahlers and their crew for the food 
service. Tim Ryan, for his ordering the 
Gambling permit. Dave and Julie Wil-
helm for all the advertisements; my 
set-up crew which consisted of Tom 
Stevenson, Tom Clifford, Kelvin Lan-
dis, Frank Sager, Chris Ordner; Bingo 
callers, Tom Heltemes and Sean Olm-
stead; cashiers Dave and Julie Wilhelm 
and Bill Peloquin; table monitors, Tom 
Olmstead, Don Pfau, Kelvin Landis, 
Darwin Fure, Chris Mercadante, John 
Fritsch, Carl Fisher, Tom and Nancy 
Moorman, John and Carole Ampe, 
Scott Benik, Jim Kirscher and especial-
ly my grand daughter Nicole Kirscher. 
I think we can all say we had a good 
time and we should thank God for 
all the community that participated. 
Again, thank you.

Jack Kirscher, chairman

Pastoral Minister, Margaret Schauer 
holds a $400 check for Thanksgiv-
ing baskets for St. Vincent's.

CROSS and CEAP also received 
checks for $500.

Serving breakfast at Sharing and 
Caring Hands on Oct. 27 (above 
left to right) seated; Rich & Darlene 
Grugal, Frank Sager, Bill Peloquin 
and Skip Levesque. Standing are 
Kyleigh, Pam, Sean and Miranda 
Olmstead. Kyleigh & Miranda on 
left wrapping sporkware.

2014 dues billing 
The dues billing for the 2014 coun-

cil year will be in the mail in early 
December. The Council dues remain at 
$24.00. The billing will also include a 
$2.00 donation request for each of the 
following; Pennies for Seminarians, 
the Jim Campbell Fund, Culture of 
Life and the Minnesota Student Loan 
Fund. Please pay your dues promptly, 
and pay the $32.00 requested if possi-
ble. If not, please pay $24 to maintain 
your membership.

Honorary members (age 65 and 
over with 25 years of continuous 
service) will be billed at a rate of $12 
plus the $8 in additional donations 
requested.

Honorary Life members (age 70 
and over with 25 years of continuous 
service) will not receive a billing. Your 
membership card will be included 
in the mailing with the Minnesota 
Knights raffle tickets, if you wish 
to purchase them. In addition, we 
always welcome donations from Hon-
orary and Honorary Life members for 
the worthy causes mentioned above.

If you are experiencing a financial 
hardship, please contact the Grand 
Knight to discuss deferring your dues 
for one year. Our council does have 
a financial hardship policy, but the 
member must make that request of 
the Grand Knight, Sean Olmstead, 
(763) 712-5457.

If you have any questions, please 
give me a call at 612-590-8507. 

Russ Funk, FS

“Keep Christ in Christmas” 
poster & coloring contest

We are in the midst of the "Keep Christ 
in Christmas" poster contest. Religious ed-
ucation and St. Vincent's school students 
grades K-6 are eligible. 

Posters will be judged on Dec. 12th. 1st, 
2nd and 3rd place will receive awards. The 
winning posters will be displayed in the 
church gathering area.

Villa at Osseo news 
Our next scheduled bingo at Villa at Osseo will be Saturday, December 21st at 

2:15 p.m. I have failed to recognize those people who have donated stuffed animals 
and beanie babies. They are still a very popular bingo prize and we depend on your 
donations. In the last few months donations have been received from Bob & Dorothy 
Andrews, Bill Peloquin, Jack Barr, Russ Funk, Shirley Homan, Emmie Eng (my grand-
daughter), Buzz & Ellie Schmeltzer, Frank Sager and Tom Heltemes. I hope I didn't 
leave out anyone's name. Buzz is still a household word there and Ellie volunteers in 
the business office. They both have seen many changes in the last few months con-
nected with the ownership change.

 A very special thank you goes to Julie Wilhelm who brings cookies every Thursday 
to the weekly rosary and coffee afterwards for all residents. Julie and Les Eiden partici-
pate in leading the Friday morning Catholic communion as well. Tom Heltemes will 
be announcing a black jack social event soon. Thanks to all the volunteers and their 
families from our council that help out at Villa at Osseo.  Merry Christmas!  

Forrest Zimpleman, 424-4612. 


